
1   

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
Village of Germantown Hills 

Special Village Board Meeting Minutes 
 

Germantown Hills Fire Department  
313 Prairie Avenue 

Germantown Hills, Illinois 
April 8, 2021 6:00 p.m.  

 
1. Call to Order/Roll Call/Pledge of Allegiance- Mike Hinrichsen, Village President, called the 

meeting to order at 6:00p.m.  
Village President/Trustees Roll 

Call 
1 2 3 

Mike Hinrichsen – President 
Present   

 

Julia Miller 
 

Present 
 

Y   

Stephanie Chaon 
 

Present 
Y   

Dick Hartman Absent -   

Jim O’Laughlin  Present 
 

Y   

Marty Clinch Present 
 

Y   

Todd Rice Present 
 

Y   

Also, in attendance: 
Rich Brecklin, Superintendent of Public Works.  
Everyone stood and said the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 

2. Discussion on the Hannah Drive roadwork improvements 
Rich Brecklin explained that Hannah Drive is falling apart and springs under the road have 
destroyed the base and sub base.  Approximately 1200 feet will need to be torn out and rebuilt.  
Rich explained the process.  The Village understands this is going to be a huge inconvenience 
but the repair needs to be done.  Residents that live in the area from 307-411 Hannah Drive 
will not be able to access their homes with their vehicles and will need to make arrangements. 
 
Brandon Floger from Tazewell County Asphalt explained the process and the timeline for the 
construction weather permitting. 
 
Nathan Henricks noted the Coventry Farm clubhouse parking lot will be completed by April 24th 
if residents need to park a vehicle in that area. 
 
Several Coventry Farm residents were in attendance to ask questions.  The village will notify 
the Schools, post office and garbage company with the proposed date of construction.  If the 
weather doesn’t look good the week before then the date will be modified. The board thanked 
everyone for their understanding and asked if anyone needs anything to contact the Village. 
 

3. Adjournment-A motion was made by Jim O’Laughlin to adjourn the meeting at                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
6:29 p.m.  The motion was seconded by Marty Clinch.   Motion passed #1.  

 Ann Sasso, Village Clerk 


